CRYSTAL TOWNSHIP
Board Meeting
September 18, 2023
This meeting was called to order by Supervisor Hyslop at 7:00 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance recited.
Roll Call:  Board Members present: Lynn Gardner, Cathy Walker, Lee Hyslop, Rosalie Sauser, Kyle Oomen
ABSENT:  None

Guests Present: Gary Gardner, Howard Gardner, Dawn Riley
Approval of Previous Month’s Meeting Minutes: The August 21, 2023 Board Meeting Minutes were presented.  Motion by Hyslop and supported by Gardner to approve last month’s minutes.  Voice Vote.  Motion Carried. 

Changes to Agenda:  Lee wants to add potential for recycle at the transfer station (added to new business).
Citizen Comments:  None heard.
Letters and Communications:  There was a letter sent to Hyslop regarding an old road just north of the Township.  Hyslop had the Road Commission come out and the Engineer looked at the referenced road.  The Engineer said there is no road there.  Hyslop told him you have to look at an old plat.  He did not get an answer to the problem.
Gardner brought of the Metro Act Right of Way Extension that was talked about at last months meeting but it was overlooked as being approved.  It is a renewal contract for right of way to work on any Michigan Bell / AT&T services.  Extension of the contract goes from January 1, 2024 to December 31, 2028.  Gardner motioned to approve, Walker second.  Voice Vote.  Motion Carried.
Gardner also had a letter from the American Legion regarding a bill for the grave flags and bronze flag holders.  The bill had been overlooked and not sent out so letter was asking Crystal to pay for the 2022 bill.  Oomen motioned to pay the bill, Hyslop second.  Voice Vote. Motion Carried.  Hyslop also remarked that flags should get ordered ahead of time.  Its supposed to be in by February but wants to make sure we get our order in ahead of time.
Fire Department Report:  Fire Chief Purdy presented two quotes for firetruck tires.  Both quotes were from Xtreme Exhaust & Tire, two different brands and costs.  Chief Purdy stated the cost for disposal of old tires would be removed as he would personally take the tires.  The quote was Bridgestone vs. Sumitomo.  Purdy recommended the Sumitomo based on price.  Oomen stated they use that brand on farming equipment and feels they are fine tires.  Hyslop stated that all purchases must have sealed bids based on a resolution that is in place.  These bids will be on hold until other bids can be placed as well.  We will revisit this at next month’s meeting. 
Hyslop discussed clean up of the fire department barn.  Bathroom needs cleaned.  New toilet is there to be put in.

Hyslop also discussed burning permits.  According to the DNR website it is not necessary.  But Purdy said you should call so there is no issue if anything comes out of someone burning (questions or problems).
Zoning Report:  Hyslop is temporarily filling in for Ron Smith.  He wrote one permit and took several phone calls with just questions.
Clerk’s Report:  Budget reports have been updated for each month because of codes being switched around by the auditor to help improve the process and make it easier.  So each month’s excel report had to be redone to move the spendings to the corrected / changed coded sections.  Hyslop also brought up that Intuit called Mary stating the QuickBooks version we use will no longer be serviced due to an upgrade.  Hyslop emailed the Auditor to get his input regarding this issue.  Gardner stated she is monitoring the budget to assure we are staying within our means and will give updated charts at the end of September to show the Board where we are.
Review and Pay Bills: September bills were presented in the amount of $13,875.29.  Motion by Gardner and supported by Hyslop to approve the payment of claims as presented. Voice Vote.  Motion Carried.  
Treasurer's Report:  Walker presented the May 2023 Treasurer's Report.
Beginning Balance
Cash Receipts
Cash Disbursements
Current Balance

                                           $349,205.91
            $5,088.72                 $9,658.15         
             $344,636.48
Supervisor’s Report:  

· Oceana County Road Commission:  Hyslop went to the Road Commission meeting.  There was a question from a Mark Timmer.  He has done some research and somehow discovered that in 1960-something Michigan Legislature passed a bill to fund Road Commission and for the past 30-some years MDOT has been taking money off the top of the till and not giving it to the County.  So there are Lawyers involved and an investigation going on.
· USDA Farm Road Project:  Hyslop has been in communication with USDA representative who is communicating with top officials at MDOT.  He has been provided with several categories of grants that we can qualify for.  He supplied the board with copies of the sections we can be qualified for.  He will be contacting farmers and looking at getting more grants written for.  Hyslop also stated that Moolenaar will be here Thursday and will do the tour of our roads and hopefully he can do something for us.  He sounds positive.
· Solar Farms:  According to the MTA (Michigan Township Association) there is legislation in Lansing right now to take away the ability for townships and counties to make the decision where solar farms can be placed.  They want to give it to the Michigan Public Service Commission.  MTA is apposed to that as well as Hyslop.
· BHS Insurance:  Hyslop would like to get another bid on our insurance for township coverage.  It will probably be in January like last years research into the insurance.
· Recycling:  Hyslop is looking for more data on our tonnage for garbage and will look further into recycling for our township.  More info later.
· Hammett Road Tree Service:  Oomen and Hyslop cleared trees and notified the road commission what was done.
Old Business
· Freedom of Information Act: Hyslop would like to propose that we put together a ledger for requests.  Gardner will forward information to Hyslop of what was sent to other requests so Hyslop will have the information she has sent out so far.
· Resolution Summary:  Hyslop is looking for another book for resolutions or more documentation.  The book we have on hand stops somewhere around 2003 he thinks.  So we are needing to find the rest of our current resolutions.

New Business:  
· Clerks Position:  Our Clerk has resigned and will continue working until the end of the year.  Hyslop provided the Board with MTA Clerk position requirements.  He asked for assistance from Dawn Riley who is an HR personnel and give input.  Gardner motioned for approval for the Letter of Resignation – Hyslop requested the letter to be read at the meeting.  Hyslop requested that the job opportunity to be posted on the website.  Oomen motioned to approve the letter of resignation.  Sauser second.  Voice voted.  Motion Approved.
· Cemetery Pricing:  Hyslop wanted to clarify pricing changes that were approved at last month’s meeting.  He stated Cathy had told him she felt the pricing was too high. Hyslop read an excerpt from a ledger of all township cemetery information, which included from Elbridge Township a Michigan Law requirement stating that all cemetery property sales be permanently trusted in a perpetual care fund.  Only the interest can be used to help pay for maintenance costs.  So what we did was combine the care and maintenance fee with the purchase of a space.  That was what was approved at the previous meeting.  What Hyslop would like to do now is pull that care and maintenance fee out and list it separately again so it is identified.  Guest Howard Gardner (Cemetery Sextant) rebuts that and thinks we are asking too much for the space and should remove the care and maintenance.  It could be included with the space but at a discounted price.  Howard brought a copy of Golden Townships Cemetery Fees as well to compare prices.  Their cemetery space is $200 and there is no Care and Maintenance Fee.  He also stated the Elbridge Township Clerk was unaware of what a Care and Maintenance Fee was and said they do not include that. He believes it is a service for our community and removing it would make our cemetery costs more competitive in pricing.  Hyslop wants to follow the Michigan Law and keep it separated and added back into our form for visual notice of the fee.  There was no final decision on this at this time.  We agreed to keep working on it and possibly come up with a final decision and motion to approve at next months meeting.
· QuickBooks Support:  This is under investigation as stated earlier.  Hyslop will work with Doug (Auditor) on this.
Public Comments:
Howard Gardner wanted to express his opinion on the tree trimming at the Cemetery that was done.  He felt the tree limbs were not trimmed as needed and felt that it should be gone back through and completed correctly.  Hylsop said he would follow up with the subcontractor.   
Motion to Adjourn by Gardner, Oomen second.  Meeting adjourned at 8:12 p.m.
Respectfully Submitted,

Lynn Gardner
Approved:  10/16/23

